
LAW OFFICE OF 
ROBERT W. KAYLOR, P.A. 
353 EAST SIX FORKS ROAD, SUITE 260 

RALEIGH, NORTH CAROLINA 27609 
(919) 828-5250 

FACSIMILE (919) 828-5240 
 

 

 
 
June 8, 2018 

 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
M. Lynn Jarvis  
Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
4325 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, North Carolina  27699-4300 
 

RE: Duke Energy Progress, LLC Archaeological Survey Results  
Docket No. E-2, Sub 1113 

  
Dear Ms. Jarvis: 
 

Pursuant to the Commission’s February 22, 2018 Order Granting Certificate of 
Environmental Compatibility and Public Convenience and Necessity, Duke Energy 
Progress, LLC engaged the services of an experienced archaeologist to conduct a 
comprehensive survey (the “Survey”) to identify and evaluate archaeological sites 
potentially affected by construction of the Newport-Harlowe transmission line (the 
“Newport-Harlowe Project”) in Carteret County. Only one archaeological site was 
identified (a single brick), and that site was found ineligible for listing on the National 
Register of Historic Places. The Survey recommended that the proposed transmission line 
project proceed without concern for impacts to significant cultural resources and 
concluded, “No further archaeological work is recommended at this location.”  The 
enclosed documents reflect that the U.S. Forest Service (“USFS”) and the State Historic 
Preservation Office have both reviewed the Survey and concurred with its findings.  We 
are still working with the USFS to obtain the special use permit for the USFS crossing. 

 
If you have any questions, please let me know. 

     Sincerely, 
 

      
     Robert W. Kaylor 
 
Enclosures 
 
cc: Parties of Record 



 

 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
 I certify that a copy of the Archaeological Survey Results of Duke Energy 
Progress, LLC, in Docket No. E-2, Sub 1113, has been served by electronic mail, hand 
delivery or by depositing a copy in the United States mail, postage prepaid to the 
following parties: 
 

David Drooz 
Heather D. Fennell 
Public Staff 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
4326 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-4326 
david.drooz@psncuc.nc.gov 
heather.fennell@psncuc.nc.gov 

 

 

  
This the 8th day of June, 2018. 
     

       
___________________________ 
Robert W. Kaylor 

     Law Office of Robert W. Kaylor, P.A. 
     353 Six Forks Road, Suite 260 

Raleigh, North Carolina 27609 
Tel:  919-546-5250 
bkaylor@rwkaylorlaw.com 

     North Carolina State Bar No. 6237 
 

ATTORNEY FOR DUKE ENERGY 
PROGRESS, LLC 

 

mailto:wike@psncuc.nc.gov
mailto:bkaylor@rwkaylorlaw.com


Joël Hardison

From: Terri Russ
To: Tyner, Gail
Subject: FW: Harlowe-Newport Project
Date: Tuesday, May 22, 2018 2:20:34 PM
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*** Exercise caution. This is an EXTERNAL email. DO
NOT open attachments or click links from unknown
senders or unexpected email. *** 
See concurrence form USFS below.

Terri Russ, RPA | Senior Manager-Archaeology
4901 Trademark Drive| Raleigh, NC 27610
919-212-1760 Phone | 919-741-4885 Direct Line

From: Hardison, Joel -FS [mailto:jhardison@fs.fed.us] 
Sent: Tuesday, May 22, 2018 2:02 PM
To: Terri Russ <truss@ESINC.CC>
Subject: RE: Harlowe-Newport Project

The Forest Service also concurs that the proposed Harlowe-Newport project will have no effect on
any historic properties eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places.  Please let me
know if you need any additional information or have questions.

mailto:Gail.Tyner@duke-energy.com
http://www.environmentalservicesinc.com/
https://www.instagram.com/environmentalservicesinc/
https://www.facebook.com/EnvironmentalServicesInc
https://twitter.com/ESIBirdTalk
https://www.linkedin.com/company/environmental-services-inc-?goback=.con&trk=pp_icon


































Acting Forest Archeologist

Forest Service
National Forests in North Carolina

p: 828-257-4255 x255 
c: 336-301-4608 
f: 828-257-4884 
jhardison@fs.fed.us

160 Zillicoa St. Suite A
Asheville, NC 28801
www.fs.fed.us 

Caring for the land and serving people
 
 

This electronic message contains information generated by the USDA solely for the intended
recipients. Any unauthorized interception of this message or the use or disclosure of the information
it contains may violate the law and subject the violator to civil or criminal penalties. If you believe
you have received this message in error, please notify the sender and delete the email immediately.

mailto:jhardison@fs.fed.us
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fwww.fs.fed.us%2f&c=E,1,jPZgKtYxDgj8MD41L4WWwIxj7KacTg6fUHUetXcjBfsjhDEj2S4or-7QUo0cECFHy6lFBeAI_z6ZipYO8O-Dh6Q_pMKT2Vcvy8FuMYqELgoAYj_tmsJf_-w0vxJp&typo=1
http://usda.gov/
https://twitter.com/forestservice
http://facebook.com/USDA


 
 

North Carolina Department of Natural and Cultural Resources 
State Historic Preservation Office 

Ramona M. Bartos, Administrator 
Governor Roy Cooper                             Office of Archives and History  
Secretary Susi H. Hamilton                                                     Deputy Secretary Kevin Cherry                                                                         

Location: 109 East Jones Street, Raleigh NC 27601     Mailing Address: 4617 Mail Service Center, Raleigh NC 27699-4617   Telephone/Fax: (919) 807-6570/807-6599 

 
May 21, 2018 
 
Terri Russ          truss@esinc.cc 
Environmental Services, Inc.      
4901 Trademark Drive  
Raleigh, North Carolina 27601 
 
Re:  Phase I Archaeological Survey, Harlowe-Newport 230kV Transmission Line, Carteret County,  

CH 17-1557 
 
Dear Ms. Russ:  
 
Thank you for your letter transmitting the report for the project listed above. We have reviewed the 
information provided and offer the following comments. 
 
One archaeological site (31CR449) was identified as a result of the survey. Site 31CR449 yielded a single brick 
fragment and is not considered eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places. Based on the 
information provided, this office concurs with this recommendation, and finds that the proposed project will 
have no effect on any historic properties eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places. 
 
The above comments are made pursuant to Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act and the 
Advisory Council on Historic Preservation’s Regulations for Compliance with Section 106 codified at 36 CFR 
Part 800. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation and consideration. If you have questions concerning the above comment, 
contact Renee Gledhill-Earley, environmental review coordinator, at 919-807-6579 or 
environmental.review@ncdcr.gov. In all future communication concerning this project, please cite the above 
referenced tracking number. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Ramona M. Bartos 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:truss@esinc.cc
mailto:environmental.review@ncdcr.gov

